
November 21, 2018 

 

 

 

Township of Ontelaunee 

35 Ontelaunee Dr. 

Reading, PA  19605 

 

 

A special meeting of the Ontelaunee Township Board of Supervisors was called to order at 10 a.m. 

by Kenneth Stoudt with members Gary Hadden and William Klein present as well. 

 

Additional Meeting Attendees: Kim Y. Berger, Secretary 

 

Visitors:  None 

 

Business from Floor:  None 

 

New Business: 

 

After discussion regarding the purchase of a Ford pick up truck, a motion was made by Kenneth Stoudt 

and seconded by Gary Hadden to purchase a 2018 Ford F150 4 X 4 at a cost of $24,194 and to approve a 

quote by Levan to install the strobe lights on the truck at a cost of $1,590.00.  Vote 3:0 

 

Discussion was held regarding interviewing the applicants for the part time crew position.  It was 

decided to interview all 3 applicants on Monday, December 3, 2018 starting at 3 p.m. 

 

Discussion was held regarding the pedestrian button at Belleman’s and Rt. 61.  Penn Dot wanted to 

place the button on the guiderail. 

 

Kim was asked to send a response to Devin Seibert of Penn Dot to state the township is not interested in 

having the pedestrian push button on the guardrail and the township does not want to be responsible for 

the repair/replacement when they get hit.  

 

The meeting adjourned at 10:40 a.m. 

 

 

Kim Y. Berger 

Secretary 


